
     The regular meeting of the Truman City Council was held July 5, 2017 at  

5:30 p.m.  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Brownlee. 

 

     Present:  Councilors Ebert, Hendricksen, Mosloski, Nickerson 

     Absent:   None 

 

1.  MINUTES 

     A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Hendricksen to approve the minutes of the 

last regular meeting held June 19, 2017.  All yeas - carried. 

 

2.  FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

     Fire Chief Dave Bentz gave a quarterly report.  They will be sealing the fire hall 

floor next week.  Still waiting for work to be completed on the foam pump on the new 

truck before paying the final payment to Fort Garry Fire Trucks.  The department 

participated in an active shooter training with the ambulance and police departments.  

Mark Halverson was acknowledged for his 23 years of service. 

 

3.  STREET DEPARTMENT REPORT 

     Street Superintendent John Bosshart gave a quarterly report.  They will be patching 

streets next week.  They are painting crosswalks soon.  They have added gravel to alleys, 

sprayed curbs and done lots of street sweeping lately.  They will be jetting storm sewers 

in August.  Bosshart was directed to purchase a weed eater and trim trees at the 

campgrounds too.   

 

4.  POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

     Police Chief Justin Jobe gave a quarterly report.  They have had 500 calls for 

service this year.  He has a part-time applicant but decided to hold off hiring until 

after the year end due to the costs to get him licensed.  The 2010 Impala squad car needs 

new tires. 

     A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Hendricksen to purchase new tires for the 

2010 Impala squad car.  All yeas – carried. 

 

5.  HEIDI SELNES FENCE 

     Heidi Selnes, who lives at 218 N. 2nd Avenue E., wants to build a privacy fence 

around her back yard and north side of her house.  The current Graf Park fence is four 

feet from the property line and she wanted to know if it was OK to build up to the fence 

to make it easier to mow.  Council decided to remove that section of fence after she puts 

up her new fence.  She also asked for permission to build the fence 6-foot high on the 

north side of the house between her house and the neighbor.  She contacted the neighbor 

and they do not have a problem with it.   

    A motion was made by Ebert, seconded by Hendricksen to grant a variance to Heidi 

Selnes to build a 6-foot fence on the north side of her house.  All yeas – carried. 

 

6.  SOLAR ENGERGY SYSTEMS – BUILDING PERMIT FEE SCHEDULE 

     A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Ebert to adopt the State building permit 

fee schedule for solar energy systems.  All yeas – carried. 

 

7.  CITY CLAIMS 

 A motion was made by Ebert, seconded by Mosloski to approve the city  

claims:        

             General Account   #35685-35715         $22,231.74 

All yeas – carried.  

 

8.  MISCELLANEOUS 

     Discussed electrical hookups at the campground.  Decided to have Greg Leiferman at 

the next meeting to discuss this.  Ekstrom’s will work on widening the driveway to the 

campground.  Councilor Mosloski will check with Ekstrom Drainage to see when they can do 

the project to widen the entrance to the campground. 

  

9.  ADJOURN 

     A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Ebert to adjourn.  All yeas - carried.  

Time:  6:42 p.m.  

Monte Rohman, Clerk 


